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The Ocean Observing and Monitoring Division (OOMD, formerly the Climate Observation Division) of the
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) Climate Program Office provides long-term,
high-quality global observations, climate information and products for researchers, forecasters, assessments and
other users of environmental information. In this context, OOMD-supported activities serve a foundational role
in an enterprise that aims to advance 1) scientific understanding, 2) monitoring and prediction of climate and 3)
understanding of potential impacts to enable a climate resilient society.

Leveraging approximately 50% of the Global Ocean Observing System, OOMD employs an internationally-
coordinated, multi-institution global strategy that brings together data from multiple platforms including surface
drifting buoys, Argo profiling floats, flux/transport moorings (RAMA, PIRATA, OceanSITES), GLOSS tide
gauges, SOOP-XBT and SOOP-CO,, ocean gliders and repeat hydrographic sections (GO-SHIP). OOMD also
engages in outreach, education and capacity development activities to deliver training on the social-economic
applications of ocean data.

This presentation will highlight recent activities and plans for 2017 and beyond.



